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 Chair Thomas convened the meeting at 4:24 p.m. and stated that Trustee Xifaras will be 
participating by telephone pursuant to 940 CMR 29.10, as adopted by the Board of Trustees and 
permitted under Section 29.10 (5)(e), since she is traveling and geographically distant from 
Boston making it unreasonably difficult for her to attend the meeting in person. 
 
 Chair Thomas then stated that the Board had been provided with a copy of the minutes from 
the December 11, 2012 meeting.  With no corrections, the minutes were approved. 
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 Reports: 
 
 Chair’s Report: 
 Chair Thomas thanked Chancellor Motley and UMass Boston and noted the transformation 
that was underway on campus.  Chair Thomas provided a brief introduction to the day’s topic 
and speaker.   
 
 President’s Report: 
 President Caret also thanked UMass Boston for hosting and thanked the Board for its service 
to the University.  President Caret provided further background on the speaker, Professor 
Clayton Christensen, and the topic of discussion, The Future of Higher Education from an 
Academic Perspective. 
 
 Discussion Item: 
 Professor Christensen’s presentation focused on The Future from an Academic 
Perspective.  Professor Christensen analogized the competition between integrated steel mills 
and the rise of mini mills in the steel industry to higher education.   Professor Christensen went 
on to discuss the rise of and emerging role of online learning in higher education.  Further, he 
hypothesized that online learning would move parts of higher education from being complicated 
and costly to more accessible and affordable. 
 
 There was then a discussion between Professor Christensen and the Board about the ability of 
online learning to provide a holistic experience; intellectual property; the measurement of quality 
and accreditation and standards; hybrid models; developing faculty and the richness of 
intellectual life on campus; and competition in the online arena. 
 
 Chair Thomas thanked Professor Christensen for his insight. 
 
 There being no other business, the meeting adjourned 6:05 p.m. 

 

 
        Kate Wilkinson 
        Staff Assistant 


